MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 24 SEPTEMBER 2007 AT 7.00PM
In the Chair:

Councillor M Black
Members Present:
Councillors O Black, S Blaney, W Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan, C McShane and C Newcombe.
Also Present:

Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive

Mrs M Quinn, Assistant Chief Executive and Head of Corporate Services




Mr D Kelly, Head of Building Control



Mr P Mawdsley, Head of Environmental Health and Enforcement



Mrs E Mulholland, Head of Development

Mr K McGarry, Head of Tourism and Leisure Services

Mr R White, Chief Building Control Officer for Northern Group of Councils Building Control Committee



Ms McMath, Planning Service



Mrs K McCaw, Administration Officer
07/21:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS



Apologies

Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors McAllister and McKeegan.

Chairman’s Business

Giants Causeway Visitors Centre

Councillor M Black informed members that two meetings had been held at Stormont regarding the Giants Causeway Visitors Centre, and stated that the Clerk and Councillor Harding had attended the meetings.
The Clerk informed members that the first meeting had been with the Department of Trade and Investment (DETI) and the second with the Minister Nigel Dodds. He stated that the meetings had been constructive and that the Council’s view that the Giants Causeway Visitors Centre should remain in public ownership had been highlighted.  He informed members that the Minister had stated that the DETI proposal had not been abandoned but had been put on hold until the Planning Service had made its decision. 
The Clerk also informed members that there had been pressure at the meeting with the Minister to meet with Seaport Investments.
In reply to Councillor McMullan, the Clerk stated that the Council representatives had reiterated that the Centre should remain in public ownership and the Council’s view that there was no point in meeting with Seaport Investments.
Councillor Graham stated that he could not understand how the Planners could allow a Visitors Centre to be built on a greenfield site when no one else could build within miles of the Centre.

Councillor McCambridge was in agreement with these comments.

In reply to Councillor Blaney, the Clerk stated that the National Trust had stated that they would meet with anyone but that they would not change their stance that the Visitors Centre should remain in public hands.  

Councillor McShane stated that she thought the current situation was absurd, and pointed out that the Council had struggled to get DETI on board, and now it seemed that they were trying to push the Council aside.  She pointed out that initial discussions with DETI had included TUPE for Council employees, and expressed her concern as to what would happen to the workers should the planners go ahead with their approval for Seaport Investments.

Councillor McDonnell suggested that the Council should not speak to anyone, but that Seaport Investments be allowed to go ahead with its rescue plan.  He pointed out that this was what the Council had been offered initially but that it would now be on another site.  He also pointed out that this application had been with the Planners for five years, and the Council should encourage Seaport Investments to go ahead with its plans.
Councillor O Black pointed out that this application had been lodged in 2002 and expressed concern as to why it taken this length of time before being considered.
The Clerk pointed out that it had always been the assumption that the private developer’s application would not succeed, and that the governments plans would be approved.

In reply to Councillor Newcombe, the Clerk stated that the point had been made to the Minister that the income from the Visitors Centre had always been reinvested in tourism in the area, and that the Council would not be able to provide the current level of service without this and therefore the ratepayers would have to pick up the bill.
Councillor McShane stated that questions should be asked regarding what money had been spent to date, and how this had been spent.

After discussion,



Councillor Harding proposed



Seconded by Councillor McShane and resolved


“That the Meeting would continue In Committee”

The Clerk referred to third party reports of advice given by senior planners to the Minister but this would not be released as the matter still had to be decided by the Minister.
After further discussion, it was agreed that the meeting would continue out of committee.

Further discussions took place regarding the Council meeting with the National Trust and other interested parties.
Councillor McIlroy stated that in his opinion Council should meet with all interested parties to discuss the way forward.
In reply to Councillor McShane, the Clerk stated that legal advice would have to be sought if the Council were to consider other land owners as potential stakeholders.

The Clerk referred to correspondence from Seaport Investments and the Sheridan Group requesting to meet with Council.  He also stated that he had been contacted by a representative of the Sheridan Group requesting a meeting.
Councillor Harding suggested that Council meet with the Planning Service first.

The Clerk pointed out that the Planning Service was asking for Councils views regarding the impact on the World Heritage site and the adjacent site.

He informed members that if the Council did not respond to the Planning Service then it could be reported to the Minister that the Council had no objections to Seaport Investments proposal.

After lengthy discussion,



Councillor McDonnell proposed 


Seconded by Councillor Graham 
“That a Public Enquiry be called for under Article 31 after meeting with the Planning Service”.

After further discussion, it was also agreed that Council would not meet with Seaport (NI) Ltd and the Sheridan Group.
07/21:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 20 AUGUST 2007

The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 20 August 2007, having been circulated were taken as read.

After discussion,



Councillor McConaghy proposed



Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved

“That the minutes of 20 August 2007 be adopted”.

07/21:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Dundarave Mural
In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the Head of Development (HD) stated that she would investigate if the replacement Mural at Dundarave had been installed.

Lammas Fair Street Entertainment Competition
Councillor Blaney referred to a complaint that he had received regarding private property being used as toilets during the Lammas Fair and requested that this matter be investigated.

After discussion, it was agreed that the Head of Environmental Health and Enforcement (HEE) would arrange a meeting to discuss Lammas Fair issues and that the appropriate agencies would be asked to attend.
Giants Causeway & Bushmills Railway Co
In reply to Councillor McMullan, the Clerk stated that he thought that the lease did not contain a clause to prevent a charge being imposed for parking at the Railway Station.
After discussion, it was agreed that the lease for Giants Causeway & Bushmills Railway Co would be circulated for the next Council meeting.

Nominations Onto Council Committees

In reply to Councillor McShane, the Clerk stated that there was not a specific policy for Nominations to Council Committees.

Councillor McShane pointed out that she had been prepared to put her name forward to be a representative on the Causeway Committee but that this had been rejected as a member from the Causeway ward had been requested.
The Clerk apologised to Councillor McConaghy for his name not having been forwarded to the Causeway Committee as a representative and pointed out that this had now been rectified. 

Moyle Road Safety

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the Clerk stated that a response had not been received from the Moyle Road Safety Committee.

Portable Signage for Charity Shop, Bushmills

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the Assistant Chief Executive and Head of Corporate Services (ACE) stated that the Councils Insurers did not have an issue with this providing that the shop had its own Insurance cover.

After discussion, it was agreed that this matter would not be pursued as this could lead to a number of requests being received.

Drones Road, Armoy

In reply to Councillor Blaney, the ACE stated that she would investigate if correspondence had been received from Armoy Rugby Club regarding purchasing of 20 acres of land.

07/21:04
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION
Councillor M Black welcomed Ms McMath, Planning Officer, to the meeting.
E/2006/0432/F Mr & Mrs Mitchell, 5 Warren Park, Waterfoot.  Location, 5 Warren Park, Waterfoot.  Proposed one and a half storey extension and alterations to existing dwelling to provide attached Granny flat accommodation.

E/2007/0093/RM Mr & Mrs A Jamieson, 133 Moyarget Road, Ballycastle.  Location, 224 Moycraig Road, Mosside, Ballymoney.  Proposed 1 and a half storey dwelling and garage.

E/2007/0114/F Mr & Mrs S B Killough, ‘Shangarry’ 45 Quay Road, Ballycastle. Location, ‘Shangarry’ 45 Quay Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed change of use from disused stable block (listed) to 3 bedroom self contained dwelling.

E/2007/0125/LB Mr & Mrs S B Killough, ‘Shangarry’ 45 Quay Road, Ballycastle.  Location, ‘Shangarry’ 45 Quay Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed change of use from disused stable block (listed) to 3 bedroom self contained dwelling.

E/2007/0131/RM Mr G McMaster, C/o Dennis R Tosh, 40 Nursery Avenue, Coleraine.  Location, Adjacent to no 139 Ballinlea Road, Armoy.  Proposed single storey dwelling, sunroom, utility and garage.
E/2007/0160/F Mr G McGowan, C/o Diamond Design Studio, 2d The Diamond, Ballycastle.  Location, 10 Strandview Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed new basement room & glass conservatory over.

E/2007/0166/F Mr D Glass, 33 Kilmahamogue Road, Ballycastle.  Location, 33 Kilmahamogue Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed alterations and extensions and garage and store to existing dwelling.
E/2007/0170/RM Mrs Millen, C/o Studio Rogers, The Egg Store, 1 Mountsandel Road, Coleraine.  Location, Land adjacent to 71 Torr Road, West Torr, Ballycastle. Proposal replacement dwelling.
There were no objections to the above eight applications, they were recommended for approval.
E/”007/0181/F Mr G Connolly, C/o Diamond Design Studio, 2d The Diamond, Ballycastle.  Location, The Anzac Bar, 5 Market Street, Ballycastle.  Proposal retention of change of use from stores to off-sales and restaurant.

Ms McMath stated that one representation had been received regarding the detriment to road users.  She informed members that the Roads Service had no objections to this application.

The Clerk referred to the letter from the Planning Service which had been circulated regarding the High Court judgement on draft PPS14 and the handling of planning applications by Planning Service.

Councillor McDonnell expressed his objection to this letter and pointed out that people were entitled to have their planning applications processed.

E/2007/0197/F Mr Kinney, 32 Layde Road, Cushendall.  Location, 32 Layde Road, Cushendall.  Proposal erection of single storey replacement dwelling & domestic garage (further amended house type)

E/2007/0207/F Mrs White, 40 Quay Road, Ballycastle.  Location, 38 Quay Road, Ballycastle.  Proposal change of use from furniture sales rooms to ground floor apartment.
E/2007/0210/F Mr E J McMullan, C/o Moore Design, 63 New Row, Coleraine.  Location, South East of No 63 Straid Road, Ballycastle.  Proposal change of house type to supersede previous approval.

E/2007/0222/O Mr F McHenry, C/o Hunter Associates, 8 Charlotte Street, Ballymoney.  Location, 380m South East of 34 Knockmore Road, Mosside.  Proposal removal of condition 3 on outline permission app no E/2005/0281/O

E/2007/0231/F Mr & Mrs N Parke, 1 Heronshaw Estate, Bushmills. Location, 1 Heronshaw Estate, Bushmills.  Proposal first floor front extension to bathroom.
E/2007/0235/F Mr S Boyle, 57 Market Street, Ballycastle.  Location, 57 Market Street, Ballycastle.  Proposal two storey rear extension to dwelling.

E/2007/0237/F Moycraig Young Farmers Club, 191 Moycraig Road, Mosside, Ballymoney.  Location, 191 Moycraig Road, Mosside, Ballymoney.  Proposal extension to club hall to provide extra assembly, storage and sanitary facilities.
E/2007/0242/F Mr M McAfee, 30 Altananam Park, Ballycastle.  Location, 30 Altananam Park, Ballycastle.  Proposal single storey toilet/shower room extension at the rear of the existing dwelling.

E/2007/0243/F Mr D Donaghy, 67 Altananam Park, Ballycastle.  Location, 67 Altananam Park, Ballycastle.  Proposal single storey toilet extension at the rear of the existing dwelling.
E/2007/0244/F Mr & Mrs J McAllister, 23 Bellisk Drive, Cushendall.  Location, 23 Bellisk Drive, Cushendall.  Proposal extension to dwelling house & garage.

E/2007/0252/F Moyle District Council, Sheskburn House, 7 Mary Street, Ballycastle.  Location, 46 Main Street, Bushmills. Proposal change of use from commercial shop unit to tourist information centre with associated retail.
E/2007/0253/RM Mr P McQuaid, C/o 35 Fairhead Road, Ballycastle.  Location, 61 Torr Road, Ballycastle.  Proposal 2 storey replacement dwelling and detached garage.

E/2007/0257/F Mrs A Steele, 18 Castlenagree Road, Bushmills.  Location, 18 Castlenagree Road, Bushmills.  Proposal 1m rear extension to bathroom – facility for disabled person.

E/2007/0265/RM Mr M McNeill, 41 Glendun Road, Cushendun.  Location, 480m east of 27 Cloughs Road, Cushendall, Moyle.   Proposal erection of replacement single storey dwelling.
There were no objections to the above fifteen applications, they were recommended for approval.

Deferred Applications
E/2005/0118/O Mr Mcalonan, 140 Glenshesk Road, Armoy, Ballymoney.  Location, Land adjacent to NE of 8 Tureagh Terrace, Armoy, Ballymoney.  Proposal retirement dwelling & detached garage.

Ms McMath stated that further information had been received in relation to this application, and it was therefore recommended for approval.
E/2005/0249/O Mr McAllister, 6 Seaview Terrace, Glenariffe, Ballymena.  Location, Site adjacent to No 50 Glen Road, Glenariffe.  Proposed demolition of existing building and construction of single dwelling.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal as if permitted it would prejudice the safety and convenience of road users since it would not be possible within the application site to provide adequate site lines where the proposed access joins Glen Road.

After discussion, it was agreed to hold this application for 2 weeks.

E/2006/0121/O Mr S McAfee, C/o Hunter Associates, 8 Charlotte Street, Ballymoney.  Location, Site 326m North East of 125 Straid Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed new dwelling and domestic garage.

Ms McMath stated that due to the provision of passing bays, this application was now recommended for approval.
E/2006/0293/F Mr McVeigh, C/o Market Studio, 14 Market Road, Ballymena.  Location, 21 Atlantic Avenue, Ballycastle.  Proposal replacement dwelling and garage.

Ms McMath stated that further information had been received in relation to this application, and it was therefore recommended for approval.

E/2005/0015/F Ms L Harvey, 27 Main Street, Waterfoot.  Location, Rear of No 25 & 27 Main Street, Waterfoot.  Proposal replacement dwelling and parking to replace existing dwelling.
Ms McMath stated that an amended design had been received in relation to this application and it was therefore recommended for approval.

E/2007/0129/O N J & P A O’Boyle, 118 Glen Road, Glenariffe.  Location, to the NE of 118 Glen Road, Glenariffe.  Proposal replacement dwelling for existing two storey farmhouse.

Ms McMath stated that the planners had a change of opinion regarding this application, and it was therefore recommended for approval.

E/2007/0157/A Mr W Cheung, C/o Fleming McKernan Associates, 1 Upper Abbey Street, Coleraine.  Location, 128 Main Street, Bushmills.  Proposal shop sign/projecting sign.

Ms McMath stated that this application was contrary to BH13, control of advertisements in a Conservation Area, of PPS6 Planning, Archaeology and Built Heritage, and was unacceptable in design.

After discussion, it was agreed to hold this application for two weeks.

Appeal Dates Notified

E/2005/0431/F Ms Logan, Lands at Stroan Road, Armoy.  Proposal new holiday cottage incorporating footprint of existing.

Appeal Decisions Notified

E/2005/0095/O Mr J Kyle, 264 & 266 Whitepark Road, Bushmills. Proposal site for holiday cottages.  Result of Appeal: Dismissed. 

 07/21:05
BUILDING CONTROL REPORT


The Building Control Report having been circulated was taken as read.

Councillor M Black welcomed Mr R White, Chief Building Control Officer for Northern Group of Councils Building Control Committee, to the meeting who presented his Annual Report.
Mr White informed members that the Building Control Committee was an outstanding example of cross-Council working, and stated that it played an important part in developing a co-ordinated Building Control Service in the five Councils in the Group.

He thanked Councillor Graham who had chaired the Group Committee for the first half of the year and Councillor Mc Camphill, Ballymoney Borough Council for the second half for all their work and support.

Mr White referred to his report and the Group Budget for 2006/07 and stated that the total was re-charged to the five Councils in the Group.

He also referred to the Performance Indicators collected in accordance with Best Value agreed parameters, details of which were outlined in a table within the report, and stated that the Building Control staff should be congratulated for obtaining 100% for 2005/2006.
Members wished to be associated with these remarks.

Mr White gave brief details of the important changes to the Building Regulations which came into effect on 30 November 2006.  
He informed members that in applying the new Regulations to new developments, a number of particular problems had been identified and that they were working with the building industry to increase awareness of the new requirements and to identify workable solutions to problems as they arose.

Mr White concluded his report by giving further details regarding Building Control Staffing, Inter-Group and Council Co-ordination, Study Visit to Portugal, Building Control Convention and Consortium of European Building Control.

Councillor Graham, thanked Mr White for presenting a detailed report.

Having answered members queries, Mr White left the meeting at this point.

Unauthorised Entertainment in respect of Circus held at Whitepark Road, Ballycastle from 11 to 15 July 2007 inclusive

The Head of Building Control (HBC) informed members that this matter had been referred to Council’s solicitor and legal proceedings were currently ongoing with a view to the prosecution of the parties involved.

After discussion,



Councillor O Black proposed



Seconded by Councillor McShane and resolved



“That the Building Control Report be adopted”.
07/21:06
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH AND ENFORCEMENT REPORT

The Environmental Health and Enforcement Report having been circulated was taken as read.

Enforcement

The Head of Environmental Health and Enforcement (HEE) referred to the report and the number of offences that had been detected in the district under the Article 22 of the Dogs (NI) Order and Article 3 of the Litter (NI) Order 1994, and recommended prosecution under the relevant legislation.

Councillor McDonnell suggested that the Council issue formal cautions before prosecution being considered.

After discussion,



Councillor McIlroy proposed



Seconded by Councillor McConaghy 

“That the recommendation to proceed with Prosecution under the relevant legislation be accepted”.

On a vote being taken, there were twelve votes in favour and one vote against the proposal which was carried.

After further discussion,



Councillor O Black proposed



Seconded by Councillor S Blaney and resolved



“That the Environmental Health and Enforcement Report be adopted”.
07/21:07
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES REPORT

The Development Services Report having been circulated was taken as read.

Delivery of Northern Ireland Rural Development Programme 2007-2013 (NIRDP)

The Head of Development (HD) referred to correspondence from Agriculture and Rural Development that had been circulated regarding the delivery of Axis 3 Measures within the NIRDP.  

She pointed out that the Minister was asking for the Council’s support and co-operation to take the Programme forward in an expeditious and efficient manner, and that great importance was being placed on the key role of the Local Action Groups (LAGs) in delivering the Programme and the implementation of Axis3 as required by the EU regulations.
Multi-faith Calendar 2008

The HD informed members that it was proposed that Council would support the 2008 Multi-faith calendar co-ordinated by Diversition, a company that promotes respect for diversity within the workplace.  She stated that the Council logo would appear on the Calendar as well as in the list of acknowledgements, and that fifty copies would be received and distributed internally within the organisation.

She informed members that Council’s contribution for the 2008 calendar would be £375 which had been set aside in the Good Relations budget.

After discussion,


CouncillorMcCambridge proposed



Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved

“That Council would contribute £375 to support the Multi-faith calendar 2008”.

Local Democracy Week: 15-21 October 2007

The HD stated that a Political Speed Dating event was planned for Wednesday evening 17 October 2007 in the Mayor’s Parlour.  She informed members that the objective was to increase the participation of young people in local politics and increase their understanding of how democracy works within the District.

She stated that the Political Speed Dating gave young people the opportunity to probe Councillors informally about their current political thinking in a series of three minute dates and interactions and Councillors could also learn something about the interests and concerns of young people.
The HD requested that members inform the Good Relations Officer if they wished to attend.

After discussion, Councillors M Black, Harding, Blaney, O Black, Newcombe, McIlroy and McShane agreed to attend the Local Democracy Week.

Waterfoot INTERREG ‘Sharing a Vision for Our Coastline’ Programme
The HD informed members that the Council had been awarded €82,841.62 from the East Border Region Interreg IIIA Partnership through the Sharing a Vision for Our Coastline Programme.  She pointed out that Council had been required to provide match funding of €27,613.88 towards the project, which involved improvements to the village of Waterfoot.

She informed members that since commencement of the project, one of the Council projects had pulled out and as a result Councils had been offered an additional €11,834.53 towards which each Council must provide €3,944.84 match funding.  She stated that a letter of offer had been received for the amended amount.

After discussion, it was agreed to accept the additional funding for Waterfoot Interreg Sharing a Vision for our Coastline Programme.
The HD stated that the refurbishment of the Public toilets in the village had gone out to public tender and members would be kept informed of the progress. She referred to the tender report from Whittaker & Watt which had been circulated and recommended that the tender process for the refurbishment of the public toilets in Waterfoot be accepted.
This was agreed.

Mosside Development Group
The HD informed members that a request had been received from Mosside Development Group to carry out works at the Community Centre including the placing of 3 murals on the gable wall of the barn, that the barn be power washed and the gable end and tin roof be painted, the broken guttering be replaced and that the words Mosside Community Centre be painted onto the upper section of the gable end subject to planning permission being received.
After discussion, 



Councillor McCambridge proposed



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved

“That the works to Mosside Community Centre be carried out as requested by Mosside Development Group”.  
Causeway Volunteer Bureau – Employer Supported Volunteering – Christmas Reindeer Food Packing Event
The DM referred to the report and pointed out that the Causeway Volunteer Bureau were supporting the NI Children’s Hospice initiative Christmas Reindeer Food Packing Event which would be held on Wednesday 3 October between 2-4pm in the new meeting room at Sheskburn House.  She stated that staff would be giving up half an hour of their working day to assist with the packing as previously agreed by Council.  She reminded members that they were also being encouraged to take part in this novel event for a very worthwhile cause.

Councillor McShane stated that staff should be commended for their help with this initiative.
The Local Food Project – Menu of Moyle

The HD informed members that the winners of the Local Food Project – Menu of Moyle had been announced that day in the Marine Hotel, Ballycastle, and pointed out that this project had been a great success.

Councillor McShane stated that she wished to congratulate all of the winners in this competition.   
Councillor McMullan suggested that presentations for such competitions should not only be held in Ballycastle but in other areas of the Moyle District.

After discussion,



Councillor O Black proposed



Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved



“That the Development Section’s Report be adopted”.

07/21:08
RECONSTITUTION OF MOYLE DISTRICT POLICING PARTNERSHIP 

The Clerk referred to the report regarding the Reconstitution of Moyle District Policing Partnership which had been circulated and was taken as read.

He pointed out that The Northern Ireland (St Andrews Agreement) Act 2006 provided for the reconstitution of the District Policing Partnerships (DPP’s) that did not meet the political condition on the commencement date.  He stated that the political condition was the extent to which the political membership of the DPP reflected the balance of parties in the Council on the commencement date.

The Clerk informed members that the first stage in the process was the appointment of the political members to the reconstituted DPP.  He pointed out that this had to be completed within three months of the date that the Board published a list of the DPP’s which in its view did not meet the political condition, and that the period ended on 7 December 2007.

He stated that the Council had now to consider a number of steps; to consider and agree the size of the DPP and the methodology of appointment, both of these issues he pointed out could be taken together in order to ensure that the political members of the DPP reflected the balance of parties in the Council; agree the political appointment date; appoint the political members –elect to take up office on the political appointment date, based on the outcome of the first step and to appoint the Chairman – elect to take up office on the political appointment date.

Size of DPP and Methodology of Appointment

After discussion,



Councillor O Black proposed



Seconded by Councillor McConaghy 

“That the d’hondt system and a 15 member methodology be used for appointment of members to the DPP”.

Councillor McShane pointed out that an additional two members had been allowed for and suggested that the d’hondt system be used with a 17 member appointment.

After discussion, Councillor O Black withdrew her proposal.

Following further discussions,



Councillor McDonnell proposed



Seconded by Councillor Blaney

“That the Proportionality methodology be used for appointment to the DPP”.

Further discussion took place and,


Councillor O Black proposed



Seconded by Councillor McConaghy



“That the 15 member basis be used for appointment to the DPP”.



Councillor McShane proposed an amendment



Seconded by Councillor McMullan



“That the 17 member basis be used for appointment to the DPP”.

Councillor McConaghy requested a recorded vote.

On a recorded vote being taken Councillors C Newcombe, C McShane and O McMullan voted in favour and Councillors S Blaney, M Black, O Black, W J Graham, G Hartin, H Harding, A P McConaghy, C McCambridge, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy voted against the amendment which was lost.
After further discussion,


Councillor McDonnell proposed



Seconded by Councillor O Black 

“That all previous decisions be rescinded and that the 15 member methodology based on Proportionality for appointment of members to the DPP be accepted”.



Councillor McMullan proposed an amendment



Seconded by Councillor Newcombe

“That the 19 member methodology based on proportionality be used for appointment to the DPP”.

Councillor McMullan requested a recorded vote.

On a recorded vote being taken, Councillors Newcombe, C McShane and O McMullan voted in favour and Councillors S Blaney, M Black, O Black, W J Graham, G Hartin, H Harding, A P McConaghy, C McCambridge, R D McDonnell and R A McIlroy voted against the amendment which was lost.

Councillor McShane requested a recorded vote on the proposal.
On a recorded vote being taken Councillors S Blaney, M Black, O Black, W J Graham, G Hartin, H Harding, A P McConaghy, C McCambridge, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy voted in favour and Councillors C Newcombe, C McShane and O McMullan voted against the proposal which was carried.

It was therefore agreed to accept the 15 member methodology based on Proportionality for appointment of members to the DPP.

Political Appointment Date

After discussion,



Councillor M Black proposed



Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved



“That the Political Appointment Date would be 1 December 2007”.

Appoint Political Members
After discussion,



Councillor McCambridge proposed



Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved

“That Councillor M Black and O Black be nominated as the SDLP members for appointment to the DPP”.

Councillor W Graham proposed

Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved

“That Councillors McIlroy and Hartin be nominated as the DUP members for appointment to the DPP”.

Councillor Harding proposed

Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved

“That Councillor Graham be nominated as the UUP member for appointment to the DPP”.

Councillor McConaghy proposed

Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved

“That Councillor Blaney be nominated as the Independent member for appointment to the DPP”.

After further discussion, it was agreed to defer nominations from Sinn Fein and the appointment of a Chairman until a later Council meeting.

07/21:09
THE CLOSURE OF FACILITIES AT RATHMOYLE


(Requested by Councillor Newcombe)

 
Councillor Newcombe referred to the closure of the framing department at Rathmoyle Day Centre and asked that Council send a letter to the NH & S Care Trust requesting reasons for this closure.

This was agreed.

07/21:10
CONFERENCES, COURSES

SOLACE Advance Notice, Leading Change and Developing Capacity to Deliver Local Public Services. To be held on Tuesday 6 November 2007 at the Slieve Donard, Newcastle

There were no nominations to attend this conference.

Western Health & Social Services Board: Multi-Agency Planning for Children’s Services Plan 2008-2012. To be held on Wednesday 26 September 2007 at Leighinmohr House Hotel, Ballymena

After discussion,



Councillor McShane proposed



Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved



“That Councillor McMullan be nominated to attend this conference”.

Carers Northern Ireland: The Kaleidoscope of Caring. To be held on Wednesday 3 October 2007 at Civic Centre, Craigavon

There were no nominations to attend this conference.

North West Region Waste Management Group Workshop. To be held on Monday 1 October 2007 at Magherafelt District Council

After discussion,



Councillor M Black proposed



Seconded  by Councillor Blaney and resolved

“That Councillor McMullan, Harding and Newcombe be nominated to attend this conference”. 
07/21:11
NOTICES OF APPLICATIONS UNDER THE LICENSING (NI) ORDER 1996                    

AND BETTING, GAMING LOTTERIES AND AMUSEMENTS (NI) ORDER 1985

There were no objections to the Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985.

07/21:12
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS



There were no documents to sign and seal.

07/21:13
CORRESPONDENCE

Letter dated 5 September 2007 from DoE inviting nominations from the Local Government Sector for the forthcoming Honours Lists.
It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Letter dated 11 September 2007 from the Social Security Agency regarding the modernisation of Social Security Services. 

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Letter dated 14 September 2007 from Causeway Coast Communities Consortium regarding the Giant’s Causeway Visitors Centre. 

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.
Letter dated 14 September 2007 from DoE Planning Service regarding Draft PPS14 and Draft Area Plans. 

This letter was circulated for information.
Letter dated 17 September 2007 from Rev James Donaldson regarding car parking charges at the Giants Causeway. 

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.
Letter dated 17 September 2007 from Ballymena Borough Council regarding Funding to Sport in Northern Ireland.
It was agreed to support Ballymena Borough Council regarding funding to Sport in NI.
The meeting concluded at 10.00pm

…………………………………………

CHAIRMAN

………………………………………….
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